
 

 

Question on Notice 
 

No. 917 
 

Asked on 22 August 2023 
 
 

MR N DAMETTO ASKED MINISTER FOR TRANSPORT AND MAIN ROADS AND MINISTER 
FOR DIGITIAL SERVICES (HON M BAILEY) 
 
QUESTION: 
 
With reference to recreational boat owners across Queensland that are desperately waiting for 
the Palaszczuk Government to release the Recreational Boating Facilities Demand Forecasting 
Study 2022 and given that consultation was finalised in October 2022—  
 
Will the Minister release the results so that local councils can begin the preliminary works 
necessary to commence high demand projects identified by the study? 
 
ANSWER: 
 
I thank the Member for Hinchinbrook for the question. 
 
The report is available on the Department of Transport and Main Roads’ website at 
https://www.msq.qld.gov.au/boating-facilities/demand-forecasting-study. 
 
 
 
 
 
 


